SAND LAKE GARDEN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING
March 27, 2025
Minutes

Meeting Called to Order: The Sand Lake Garden Club’s meeting was
called to order by Janice Berryman at 6:40 PM. Janice welcomed members,
guests and introduced two new members.

Treasurer’s Report — $7, 664.71 balance, 27 members have paid their 2025
dues thus far.

Program: Janice announced that the scheduled speaker, Dr. Alisha Wasula,
would not be presenting her program, “A Weather Primer for Gardeners”
due to illness in her family. She will do the program in the fall.

Business Meeting was conducted. A sign-up sheet was passed around for
duties regarding the May 10" plant sale. Potting night will be on Monday,
May 5", rain date May 6™. It will be at Sally’s house.

Plants at Behn’s Nursery will be purchased on May 2nd. Members were
asked to donate any extra houseplants that they may have at home for the
sale.

Members voted on a proposed amendment to our constitution. Amendment
read as “Number of Board members will be reduced from 9 to 7; with each
term being two years.” Vote was passed. This amendment will be effective
on January 1, 2026

Refreshments were provided by Bea Wandler.

Meeting ended at 7:20 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Janice Berryann, Acting Secretary



